TOWN OF GREENVILLE JUNE MEETING JUNE 11, 2002

Meeting Date: Tuesday, June 11, 2002 Meeting Time: 7:30 p.m.

I. MINUTES OF MAY MEETING: Read out loud, Post Minutes and Financial Report on Bulletin Board.

II. LEGAL MATTERS

- · A. ANNEXATION JOHN HOCKENSMITH
- · B. CHUCK MCGEE & GREENVILLE CHRISTIAN CHURCH
- · C. ED MOTSINGER
- · D. JACK SNEED
- III. PUBLIC MATTERS COMING BEFORE THE BOARD (To be put on agenda, contact Town Hall at 923-9821, at least 10 days prior to the Town Council Meeting.)
 - · A. LEE SMITH
 - B. STEVE SCHAMAL

IV. OTHER MATTERS

COMMITTEE REPORTS

- A. BUILDING MAINTENANCE
- B. STREETS (Ray Gibson & Mike Receveur)
- C. TOWN MARSHAL
 - . (1) Animal Control
 - (2) Update on Grant
- D. PUBLIC RELATIONS
- E. FINANCE (Jack Sprigler)
- F. ORDINANCES (Dave Matthews)
- V. WATER UTILITY (Gary Getrost)
 - A. CONTRACTOR QUALIFICATION STATEMENT
 - **B. BEREAVEMENT POLICY**
- VI. CLAIMS FOR TOWN /UTILITY/FINANCE
- VII. ADJOURNMENT

MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING JUNE 11, 2002

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by Council President Ted Miller with Council Members David Matthews, Hanzel Barclay, Leon R. Gibson, and Mike Receveur present. Clerk Treasurer Jack Sprigler and Council Administrative Clerk Sheila Moore was also present as was Utility Supt. Gary Getrost, Attorney Jef Fifer and Marshal David Moore.

Other interested persons attending were Jan Pope, Ed Haug, Kathy Haug, Jack Sneed, John & Jennifer Hockensmith.

Member Mike Receveur motioned the Council dispense with the reading of the May Minutes (copies furnished to those requesting) and to approve as written. Council voted 5-0 to approve.

John Hockensmith petitioned the Council for annexation into the Town, certain property located off the Buttontown (Lee Evans) Rd. After review of information presented, the Council, on advise of attorney Jef Fifer tabled any action until a public hearing at the July meeting of the Council. At that time Hockensmith will need to bring documentation that the property to be annexed is adjacent to the Town boundaries and whether the 60 foot road is within the Town limits. Jef recommended the Council not vote on the annexation until the foregoing is resolved.

Jan Pope, representing the Greenville Christian Church, wanted Council's approval on the alley encroachment between lots 5 and 10 and part of lots 6 and 9 for the purpose of septic lines for the Johnson house being built. Council voted 5-0 to approve a solid pipe installation running under the alley to the leach field after motion by David Matthews.

Jack Sneed, owner of Jacks Auto Repair (US 150) approached the Council for approval of a proposed sign for his business. Jack stated the advertiser should be aware of any state regulations applying to the use along a state highway but he wanted approval from the Town. After a review of the sign ordinance the Town Council stated they would not take an exception to the use of the sign.

Ted Miller discussed brush/tree trimming along Town road's. Mike Receveur stated he was going to survey the area to determine what needs to be done.

David Moore advised the Council he attended a County Commissioner's meeting and discussed Animal Control. He stated the Town needs to write a letter to Animal Control and send a copy to the Commission's giving Animal Control permission to enter and deal with problems concerning stray animals in the Town of Greenville. Council voted 5-0 to follow up with Mr. Moore's recommendation.

Mike Receveur motioned the Town Council change the monthly meeting time to the 2nd

Monday of each month. This request is due to his work schedule. Council voted 5-0 to approve the change, effective with the August meeting. Since the November meeting will fall on Veteran's Day the Council will need to schedule another day.

Council approved 5-0: Claims for the Town & Utility

Water Customers bill adjustments.

Also approved (5-0) was a contract with the Floyd Co. Commissioners for electrical service to the water towers at Greenville and at Galena. This is subject to any revisions by attorney Jef Fifer. Motion was made by Leon R. Gibson.

Janice Gibson, Utility employee, sent a letter to Council President Ted Miller requesting time missed during May for a funeral for her husband's father be charged to Emergency Leave of Absence as authorized in the Personnel Manual. Mike Receveur motioned the Council approve time missed for this occasion be charged to LOA and that Ms. Gibson be paid for 20.3 hrs. Council Member L. Ray Gibson abstained from voting due to personal reasons; all other members voted to approve. Motion passed 4-0.

David Matthews apprised the Council he drafted ordinances for certain application/conditions. In order to effectively write ordinances applicable to the Town, David stated he will review City/County ordinances in order to further develop strategy for preparation of ordinances and will advice the Council accordingly.

Mike Receveur informed Council Members the Greenville Festival will be held minus the rides as provided in the past years, but he and Ray Gibson are working to secure booths and the Tractor Pull is also scheduled. He noted that as in past years the Town provided liability insurance and will be the same for 2002.

The Council met in Executive Session prior to this meeting regarding contractors installing water lines in subdivisions. Gary Getrost, Utility Supt. stated he found some contractors doing inferior work and that this needs the attention of the Council. Council tabled any action until Gary can establish an approved contractor list.

No further business coming before the Council the meeting was adjourned.

Presiding Officer

ATTEST:

ADJUSTMENTS MAY 10, 2002 THRU JUNE 11, 2002

05-5560	GILMORE CONSTRUCTION	ON MRW TOTAL	\$18.80 \$18.80
07-2480	WILLIAM BECKER	PENALTY TOTAL	\$.31 \$.31
03-0550	ROLAND MATHER	LEAK TOTAL	\$16.60 \$16.60
04-1260	CATHERINE WRIGHT	NON PAYMENT	\$22.76
07-1820-11	JEFFREY GIPE	NON PAYMENT	20.61
07-2160	SHARON HILL	NON PAYMENT	18.96
07-3500	RON BYERLEY	NON PAYMENT TOTAL	18.35 \$80.68
02-0170	GENE KING	SNB TOTAL	\$13.84 \$13.84
		TOTAL ADJUSTMENTS	\$130.23

APPROVED THIS	1179	DAY OF J	UNE 2002

GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL

MEMBER

MEMBER

MEMBER

MEMBER

MEMBÉR